
 
 
 
 
Just last month, ACCJC correspondence claimed the U.S. Department of 
Education (DOE) has consistently found ACCJC to be a “reliable 
authority” for community college accreditations. 
  
But in 2010, the federal DOE Director of Accreditation charged ACCJC 
with multiple infractions, including: ACCJC’s lack of transparency for not 
having “clear and effective controls against conflicts of interest;” a “biased 
and faulty” process for selecting ACCJC Commissioners; non-compliance 
with U.S. DOE regulations; and the manipulative use of outdated 
regulations by ACCJC attorneys to prevent the public disclosure of 
ACCJC documents. 
  
Attached is the 2010 letter containing the U.S. Dept. of Education 
charges.  
 
David 
  
 
 
David Balla-Hawkins, Advocate 
California Community College Independents 
 
 
 
 
 

 












